

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2007


COS.14/07
DEMOCRATIC ENGAGEMENT BEST VALUE REVIEW: UPDATE

The Overview and Scrutiny Officer (Dr Taylor) presented report OS.01/07 updating Members on progress with the implementation of the Action Plan developed as part of the Best Value Review of Democratic Engagement.

Dr Taylor highlighted progress since the last report to this Committee in a number of areas.

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) Members raised concerns over the format, venue, timing and promotion of the State of the City Debate.

(b) A Member highlighted the need for the Council to improve the public participation in the elections and hoped this could be progressed.

In response to a Member’s question Dr Taylor stated that the Youth Panel had ceased to operate because the format had been unsuccessful.  Action Groups had now been introduced and had so far proved to be successful.

A Member queried if the use of the Members Resources Centre was being monitored and Dr Taylor undertook to investigate further.

RESOLVED – 1) That Dr Taylor be thanked for his work on the Democratic Engagement Best Value Review and it be noted that this would be the final report to the Committee

2) That the Executive be requested to consider further methods of publicising Elections to increase public participation.







